Mr. Gwinn Henry Director of Athletics University of Kansas

Dear Gwinn,

Our freshman coach last year, Gordon Gray, is now athletic director at Kelly Field, Brady, Texas, and Francis Kappelman, who assisted him, has left for Oakland, California to enlist in the ship-building corps.

The year before we used Ernst "Dutch" Uhrlaub as our freshman coach. "Dutch" was taking his masters degree in the School of Education.

This year we have none of my former players in the University working on advanced degrees with the exception of my son, Milton Allen, who is a senior in the School of Law. Therefore, I shall turn to him to assist me with the freshmen.

Since there is a state law which prohibits all the heads of departments from paying any relative out of the state fund, I will ask him to serve with out remuneration as far as the state or the Athletic Association is concerned.

It is vital that the freshmen be under someone who can teach the system of play which will be beneficial to them the following year. I wanted to inform you of the fact.

Very cordially yours,